Ferdinand Park and Recreation Board Minutes

November 6, 2019

Regular monthly meeting of Ferdinand Park and Recreation Board was held in the town hall on
Wednesday, November 6 beginning at 4:30 p.m. In attendance were Matt Weyer, Mike Steffe, Natalie
Howard, Dolores Boeglin and Tom Lueken. = Sharon Bohnenkamper, town attorney, also attended.

Minutes were read and approved with motion by Mike and second by Natalie. Expense report was
also approved with motion by Matt with exception to item of equipment rental which is a street
department expense. Mike seconded the motion.

Cheryl Hurst was present to voice a concern about parking for handicapped at the Folkfest. She said
the designated area was not accessible. It was explained that the parking was designated but was
obviously not enforced by the Folkfest committee. =~ She was assured that for coming events the

committees would be made aware that it is their responsibility to see that the handicapped parking is
available.

A progress report on the Old Town Lake project was presented. Areas around the lake designated for
paving are complete and the focus now is on the drive area and parking lot. Target for completion of
entire project is end of January 2020.

Matt said the Eagle Scout is working on his project.

Matt made a motion to submit Payout #6 for payment. Dolores seconded this motion.

The soccer rebound wall has been completed.

Tom reported that the 5" St. shelterhouse restroom and also the one at 18" St. will remain open all
winter.

Matt made motion to adjourn at 5 p.m. with second by Mike.
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Dolores Boeglin, Secretary



